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                                                               Bradley Parish Council's 

                                             Bi-Monthly Meeting 

                                        Held at 
The Bradley Football Complex 

Bradley Road, Grimsby 
          On 

Thursday 9th May 2019 

 

( 

MINUTES 
         

AGENDA 

19/24 Present  

Cllr V Turner (Chair), Cllr D Bryden (Vice Chair), Cllr B Turner, Cllr A Poppleton 

In Attendance – Ward Councillor Henry Hudson  

       Clerk to the Bradley Parish Council  

       One Member of the Public  

 

19/25   Apologies 

No Apologies 

 

19/26  Declaration of Interest (Local Government Act 2012)     

No Declarations of Interest given       

 

19/27   Minutes of the previous Meetings 

Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting held on Thursday 7th March 2019 and the Extra-

Ordinary Meeting held on 15th April 2019 were agreed and signed by Chair.  

 

Suspension of Meeting by Chair for Public Forum (Time 19:39) 

A member of the public voiced their concerns regarding the Bradley Football 

Centre and mentioned even though the Car Parks are not always full, visitors park 

on the verges in order to leave the vicinity quickly when matches are over. It was 

also mentioned that even though the football season is from September to May, July 

and August are known for numerous tournaments so residents are constantly 
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disturbed by noise, lights and traffic related issues, at a time when people are trying 

to get maximum benefit from the use of their gardens.  

 

Forum closed at 19:43 

 

19/28 Police Matters 

Motorbike activity had been reported by Councillor B Turner, Councillor Bryden and 

a Member of the Public. Bradley Parish Council has joined the Neighbourhood Alert 

Scheme and this was explained by the Chair.  

Once again there was no Police Report or Police presence at the meeting and it was 

agreed that this would be raised at the next Town and Parish Meeting. 

The councillors explained to the Ward Councillor the issues the Motorbike Activity 

brings to the village and the problems the Police Officers are faced with.  

 

19/29 Update of Bradley Football Centre 

Due to the amended plans that were issued after the extension application and the 

change in local council, it was agreed that Chair would contact the planning 

department for an update on the next planning committee meeting. It was discussed 

and agreed that the NELC website is not very easy to use or get around and many 

items appear to be displayed inadequately.  Previous dated items seem to appear 

before current issues. Further to Councils concerns re NEL Website, Councillor 

Poppleton mentioned the difficulty he faced when trying to register the brown bins 

for the church and there being no resident at said address. 

 

19/30 Planning Matters 

There were no other current planning issues to report.  

 

19/31 Finance 

Amounts for Clerks Salary, stationery, payment for brown bins re churchyard and 

payment for ERNLCCA annual subscription, payment for Annual Insurance with 

Zurich for Bradley Parish Council. All the above were agreed and paid. 

 

Chair explained the ongoing issues with the proposed CCTV system had been 

further investigated but with no immediate result. Ward Councillor Henry Hudson 

suggested he looked into the matter for Bradley Parish Council. 

 

19/32 Information Exchange 

 

There had been a report relating to the stonework on the church and this was 

passed on to the Lincoln Diocese as Bradley Parish Council has no direct dealings 

with the church.  

 

A Police Engagement Officer named Katrina Goodhand has been in touch about 

attending the next meeting as she was unable to make this one.  
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As the result of a possible financial contribution from Bradley Parish Council for a 

new project at the Bradley Ponds Site, it became apparent that the original planning 

application granted for static caravans/outbuilding etc had expired. On further 

investigation the current tenant was advised to submit a further planning 

application asap.  

 

A discussion was help of the possibility of the clerks mobile phone being connected 

to BPC email address to enable ease of more frequent access to incoming emails 

etc, thereby covering the possibility of any urgent emails being dealt with 

immediately. 

 

Reference to ERNLLCA requesting the possibility of council submitting two named 

councillors for general ERBLLCA meeting, it was agreed that BPC was too small a  

council for this to be relevant to us.  

 

It was reported that a further email had been sent to the Highways Officer 

regarding verge parking but no reply had been received to date.  

 

Further discussions on the possibility of holding a debit card on the BPC current 

account were held but was still not yet concluded.  

 

19/33 Date of Next Meeting 

The date of the next meeting is to be Thursday  4th July 2019 at 7pm  

 

Meeting closed at  20:43  pm 

 

Signed                                                                              Date 

 

Chair Bradley Parish Council 

 
Meadowside 

Church Lane 

Bradley 

Grimsby 

DN37 0AE 

Tel. 07710486336 

Email - bradleyparishcouncil@gmail.com 

 


